

January Newsletter

Cooper's Collection

Division 7 Volume 9

Happy New Years!

Hi there everyone! I hope you all had a great holiday season. With the new year starting, that means a whole new year for service and opportunities. Be sure to checkout information on Spring Rally and DCON.

These events are soon approaching and will be here quicker thank you think! If you are looking to run for higher office make sure you check out the webinar on January 28th at 8pm EST. Thank you all and have a great second semester!

CALENDAR:

- January 28th Running for Higher Office webinar: 8pm EST
- February 1, 2025 Club Officer
 Elections (Suggested)
- February 1, 2025 Unpaid Key
 Clubs become Suspended
- February 22, 2025 Divisional
 Spring Rally
- March 14-16 DCON

Contact Me:





What is LTG?

The Lieutenant Governor is a liaison between the District Board and the Divisional Key Clubs. They serve for 1 year and <u>HAVE</u> to be elected at a divisional spring rally in person. Those interested in pursuing this role will have to attend mandatory overnight board meetings throughout the year if elected. The LTG has to host an Officer Training and a Spring Rally. The LTG is responsible for ensuring that all of their clubs are operating smoothly and are kept up on the District level. They are the voice for their clubs. If you would like to run for this position you will need to contact me and review caucusing questions for your election. You will have to have a speech prepared and be ready to think on your feet at caucusing. If you have ANY questions or something is unclear, please please please reach out!

Spring Rally

The Divsion 7 Spring Rally will be held on February 22nd, 2025 at Liberty Bell MS from 1-3p.m.(Same place as Officer Training). Mark your calendars! Spring Rally is a place for the entirety of Divsion 7 to come together and elect next years LTG. (If your club is in good standing). Also, this is where the most outstanding Key Clubbers applicants will be interviewed by a panel of judges. If you are looking to run for International office or District office such as Governor you can seek endorsement at this Sprin Rally from you Division. Spring Rally is open to all members of Key Club within Division 7. Each school will select two candidates to vote on behalf of their clubs. I would love to see an even greater turnout than what we had at officer training! If you are confused by any of the information that I've relayed thus far, please let me know! I want to encourage each club to try and nominate someone for LTG, this is a once in a lifetime opportunity and is well worth the election process! Once again PLEASE reach out, if I can do anything to help you!



ITEMS NEEDED:

- Large Duffel Bags

- Window Alarms
- Mattress Covers
 - Gift Cards

Amazon List Link:

Fire Extinguishers

Clear ammo-type boxes

Boxed Mattresses

https://a.co/eaxc5Yv

DCON



Divisional Project!

Hey Everyone! I'm so excited to announce my divisional project. This year the project will be working with the organization Isaiah 1:17 House. The project will be collecting items for their houses across their organization! I recommend making this a school-wide event for your Key Club and you could even make into a competition between homerooms and such. The way to collect these items is up to your Key Club! All items will be turned in at Spring Rally. Let me know if you have any questions!

> I hope all of you had an amazing time at Fall Rally and are just as excited for the District Convention as I am. This year the theme for DCON is saddle up for service. This theme holds true to the Horse Racing of Kentucky, and the country music of Tennessee. We are beyond excited to welcome all of you on March 14-16 in Lexington, Kentucky. This will be a time for Key Clubbers all over the district to get together and have the time of our lives. From dancing to leadership lessons you will experience it all!

Cooper's Inquistive Corner

Click Here to Learn about Isaiah 1:17 House and their mission!